Wendy retired from the Metropolitan Police in March 2022.  For the last 13 years of service Wendy was a dedicated CDLO (Controlled Drugs Liaison Officer). She investigated many healthcare professionals suspected of stealing CD’s from their employers either to abuse or sell.

She remains the associate vice chair of the APCDLO & now works privately in the CD arena, educating police, healthcare staff & employers about drug abuse, diversion & how to investigate incidents.   

